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How to handle the non-availability of SAT standardized test scores for the 2021 

entrance examination.                 

 

 

Due to the impact of Covid-19, applicants who have difficulty taking the SAT and submitting 

scores in all of the required subjects, which is one of our normal admissions requirements, will 

be given relief to the following extent. This relief is a single special measure for the January 

2021 admission examination, and is only applicable to individuals who already hold at least 

one of the required SAT scores. 

 

In this special arrangement, we will conduct a comprehensive and rigorous review during the 

1st screening process, using the following documents as alternatives to the full set of SAT 

subject scores, which are normally required. 

 

 

【You must submit all of the following documents (a-d)】 

 

a. All SAT scores in each subject you already hold. 

 (Not submitting results, despite already holding several scores, is not allowed in this special 

relief measure.) 

 

b. A document to certify that you were unable to take the SAT due to Covid-19 restrictions. 

This should be an official document from either the SAT organization or your school. 

 

c. A letter of recommendation from your school principal, who testifies to your academic 

proficiency in the subject with the missing SAT score. 

 

d. The final or latest academic transcript from your educational institution (your school) 

 
※ Candidates who are successful in the 1st screening are reminded that subject knowledge 

may also be tested as part of the second screening interview. 

 


